Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting  held on Sunday 20th November 2016
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1230
2.Members present:- There were 11 members present 
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey, J.Horton, S.Unwin, S.Hemingfield,  M.Bugg, A.Jeffrey, H.Hunter.
A.Edwards, A.Last, T.Eynon
4.Obituaries:-The list of Obituaries from the last month were passed round for all to read. One minutes silence was held and our prayer said. 
5.Minutes from the previous meeting:- These minutes accepted by members present.
6.Matters Arising:- There were no matters arising.
7.Chairman's report:- 



1) Feedback on Embankment Parade.
The parade was absolutely fantastic with well over 500 people attending. The veterans were out numbered by serving members. Included were Admirals and Commodores from international navies.

There was only one complaint, this, because a V.I.P. function was taking place, we were only allocated one toilet, not really enough for 500.


2) 2017 Membership Stickers.

The Treasurer has now received 2017 membership stickers to go on your membership card.



3) Branch Mobility Scooter.

The Chairman's garage is at the moment being blocked up by a mobility scooter (The one bequeathed to the branch by G,Green). He has identified a submariner who does an enormous amount of work for the Association, he is not a member of the Lincoln Branch, however he really deserves it. Keith Bishop is our Association Membership Secretary who is finding it increasingly difficult to get around.

The Chairman with our permission would like to give it to Keith on loan, on the condition that when he has done with it, it will be returned to the Lincoln Branch. It was agreed unanimously that Keith should be loaned the scooter.


4) Station Christmas Market.

As the Chairman stated at the last meeting, we have been invited to have a stall at the Station Christmas Market held on 2nd,3rd and 4th December 2016 However after several E-mails and phone calls made to station managers and not getting the correct response and the branch not showing interest, the idea has been dropped.



5) Blue Plaque Event

The most successful submarine captain of W.W.2 was Lt Cdr Wanklyn V.C. He with his crew of Upholder disappeared on their 28th patrol and was never found.
The Chairman along with Rick Elrick drove up to Knockinaam house, a place that, according to Wanklyn's son he always remembered. It is now Knockinaam Lodge, a Michelin star hotel, near Stranraer. It had been suggested that a Blue Plaque honouring Lt Cdr Wanklyn VC be placed at the hotel, and after consulting the owners it was agreed that this should take place. The date for this ceremony is 3rd June 2017.



6) Submariners Watch

The Chairman had received an E-mail concerning a commemorative watch that R.A.S.M has authorised to be produced. The cost will be £400. Expressions of interest are being sought. The secretary will forward the E-mail to all members.
8. Correspondence 


1) An E-mail from one of our new members, Andrew Edwards, was read, thanking the secretary for the kind welcome. He is unable to be at today's meeting, but has the next date firmly in his diary. he sends his apologies to the membership.
9. Secretary's report.



1) It has been tradition for many years that our branch of submariners supply the rum for the "Trafalgar Night Celebrations" at the RNA club held on the 21st October. At our meeting held on 16th October we forgot to ratify this. After consulting members that were present on the night, M.Williams purchased two bottles of Pusser's Rum from the RNA club.
He has since been reimbursed this cost.
10.Treasurer's report: 

Monthly Statement 16/10/2016


Opening Balance

£3,163.25


Meeting Collection

        47.00


Monies payed out last month
         Nil

Branch Balance

£3,210.25


Amount collected at this meeting £48.00

 
11.Social Secretary's Report:-



The Chairman reminded members present that our next meeting on the 18th December is our Christmas meeting, when our families are invited to join us. It was agreed that £70 be allocated for food, J.Hobson agreed to arrange this. Members are requested to bring cakes. etc and also a raffle prize. There will be a FREE TOT.
12.Welfare report: Nothing to report.
13.LExSA report:-



It is with great delight that I can report that David Gratrick has stood down as Chairman of LExSA, and is taking on the role of President that is being vacated by Brigadier Barry Reeves due to ill health. a function to thank Brigadier Reeves will be held in the New Year. There is an AGM in February 2017 and one name mentioned for the Chairman's position is that of the RAFA Chairman, who will bring a breath of fresh air to the post.

AFD in Lincoln is 24th June 2017 and there will be collecting days during April and May in Lincoln, dates for these to be arranged.

14.Standard Bearers Report.


Since our last meeting our Standard has been paraded at the following events:-


21st October

Trafalgar night at the RNA club


22nd October

Nottingham Branch new Standard dedication


6th November

Embankment Parade. London.


11th November

1100
High Street. Lincoln War Memorial





1300
Newport Cemetery. Lincoln





1930
Lincoln Christ's Hospital School. Concert of Remembrance





by the Lincolnshire Fire and Rescue Concert Band.


12th November

1100
High Street. Lincoln War Memorial

Most of these parades were attended by M.Williams with the RNA Standard, he still managed  some that I didn't. On the Saturday night 12th November he went to St John's at Washingborough for a poppy concert but it was called "Lost voices" the format was a tune from the trenches followed by a reading, each reader placed a poppy in a vase then another tune, and so on for about 2 hours. There were 45 singers and readers and they will be performing this very moving concert until 2018. Michael is hoping to arrange a visit by them to the RNA club
A.O.B. 



1) Please make sure that all those that are attending the Christmas Dinner have paid in full before the end of November.



2) M.Brockelsby, referring to the resignation of The Association Vice Chairman, Ted Hogben, he asked our Chairman if he would be standing for the position of Vice chairman of the Submariners Association. The Chairman confirmed that he will be standing, he said that he also has to reapply to be on the NMC. If we wish to vote for him then please do so. He will be away on holiday.



3) R.Frankish suggested that would it not be better to decide now as to weather we provide the rum for Trafalgar Night instead of at the previous meeting. The Chairman responded by say that is normally done at the meeting prior to the event, unfortunately we forgot this year.



4) G.Sheppard. Informed the meeting that "We Remember Submariners" is now a registered charity.
Meeting shut at:- 1325
Date of next meeting:- Sunday 18th December. 
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